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Violinist Ann Tremaine Plans Recital

Ann Tremaine

See page 3.




ROUNDTABLE

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK

BIRTHDAYS

Margaret Wickstrom (stud. aff.) attended the national
AWS convention in Fort Collins, Colo., last week. . .stu-
dents attending from PLU were Claudia Barnes, Janine
Galbraith and Carolyn Silflow. .Arthur Bearse (bus.)
has been invited to present a paper at the Pacific North-
west Regional Economic Conference at WSU in April.
President Eugene Wiegman will be in New York City and
Washington, D.C., early next week. .Monday is a LCUSA
meeting in New York and Tuesday he testifies on behalf
of appropriations for small private colleges before the
Senate sub-committee on labor-health, education, and welfare
and related agencies appropriations. .Congratulations to
Audrey Tomasch (p.e.), whose son, Dale, has been named to
the NAIA All-American swimming team as a freshman. . com-
peting for Central Washington he finished third in the nation
in the 50-yd. freestyle. .Marv Swenson (U.C.) is in New
Jersey this week for the national Association of College
Unions convention. .Richard Jungkuntz (provost) attended
workshops this week at Luther Seminary in Minneapolis and
Concordia Seminary in St. Louis. .Kay Hirst, his secretary,
underwent surgery recently and hopes to be released from
Doctor's Hospital this week. .a speedy recovery now, Kay

.Dean Richard Moe has been at Augustana Academy in
Canton, S.D. all this week. .a fond farewell to Donna
Dickason, his secretary, who left Wednesday for a position
with Ernst and Ernst Accountants downtown. .2 welcome to
Carol Petherick, new secretary in Dean Moe's office.
Phil Beal (stud. aff.) hosted the executive council of the
Northwest College Personnel Association last Friday.
John Martilla (bus.) was elected vice-president for chapter
development by the members of the Puget Sound chapter of
the American Marketing Association. .Gundar King (dean,
bus.), delivered a paper before the American Association
for the Advancement of Slavic Studies and attended a board
meeting of the Western Association of Collegiate Schools of
Business in Reno this week. .Dave Schmidt (mus. mgr.)
recently officiated at both district and regional levels
of state high school wrestling tournaments.
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--Courtesy Admission Office

Yes, there is a catch to our student loan program.
you have to be admitted.

Mary Hegtvedt March 28
Victor Nelson and

Melvin Solheim 29
Stewart Govig 30
Carrie-Mae Barr 31
Lucille Johnson April 3




FOR SALE:

FURNISHED HOUSES
NEEDED

ANN TREMAINE PLANS
FACULTY RECITAL

PLU NAMES NEW
ALUMNI DIRECTOR

Are you looking for a house in Lakewood with four
bedrooms, a nice wooded area and lots of room? Contact
Ed Larson, ext. 261 or 582-9360.

® % % % %

The mathematics department will be looking for two and
three bedroom furnished houses to be rented by junior and
senior high school teachers who will be participants in
the Summer Institute June 21-Aug. 13. Anyone interested in
renting their house at that time, please contact John Herzog,
ext. 1304 or the math office, ext. 1301.

Ann Tremaine, concert violinist and teacher at PLU,
will present a complimentary faculty recital Friday, April 2,
at 8:15 p.m. in Jacob Samuelson Auditorium (A-101).

Her accompanist will be Mary Helen Schmidt.

The recital program includes works by Mozart, Hindemith,
Chopin, Brahms and Ravel.

Mrs. Tremaine is currently studying at the University
of Washington. This recital is in partial fulfillment of
requirements for a master of music degree in violin
performance.

Her recital at the University of Washington will be
Sunday, April 25.

Rev. Harvey Neufeld

"Rev. Harvey Neufeld, pastor of Galilean Lutheran Church
at Ocean Shores and former director of church relations at




PLU OFFERS SECOND
ANNUAL MUSIC CAMP

PLU, has been appointed alummi director at PLU, Dr. Eugene
Wiegman, PLU president, announced,

Rev. Neufeld, who became the first pastor at Galilean
Lutheran two years ago after fours years on the PLU staff,
assumes his new duties in June.

His selection from 19 candidates was recommended by
a special selection committee headed by Dr. Ray Tobiason
of Puyallup, PLU Alumni Association president. Neufeld
succeeds Jon Olson, who resigned last fall to become a
development official at California Lutheran College in
Thousand Oaks, Calif.

A native of Waldheim, Sask., Neufeld graduated from
PLU in 1954 and from Luther Seminary, Saskatoon, Sask., in
1957. He has done additional graduate work at Concordia
Seminary, St. Louis, Mo., and Union College, Vancouver, B.C.

He served mission parishes in Saskatchewan and Alberta
and was director of development at Camrose (Alta.) College
before accepting his first appointment at PLU in 1965.

While serving at PLU, Neufeld was North Pacific area
director for the American Lutheran Church's Lutheran In-
gathering for Education (LIFE) fund campaign. More than
$1 million were contributed by the North Pacific District.

He assumes direction of a revitalized Alumni Association
which has increased its annual giving from $4,000 to $50,000
annually during the past five years. The 1970-71 goal is
$60,000. Rapid strides are also being made by the Associ-
ation in continuing education and alumni service programs.
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Seven days of intensified mugical training and per-
forming experiences, along with a diversified recreation
program, are planned for students enr®olling in the 2nd
Annual Northwest Summer Music Camp at PLU July 18-25.

Applications are being accepted now. The camp is
open to students in grades seven through 12.

According to camp director Lawrence Meyer, two bands
and one orchestra will be organized. Clinics, sectionals,
individual lessons and theory sessions will be offered
under the direction of guest instructors.

A concert featuring the three large instrumental groups
is scheduled as the final camp event.

. Swimming, picnics, golf, bowling, excursions, socials
and camp meetings are among the recreational activities
offered.




DR. JOHNSTON SELECTED
FOR JOB CORPS TEACHER
EDUCATION PROJECT

CHOICE CENTER
RECEIVES 517,000
GRANT FROM ALC

LONG BEACH STATE
COLLEGE BAND
IN CONCERT

Jerry Kracht, conductor of the PLU Symphony Orchestra,
will direct the camp orchestra and will teach woodwinds.
Larry Curtis, director of bands at California State College,
will be in charge of the music camp bands. He will also
give lessons in his own specialty, percussion instruments.
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Dr. Kenneth Johnston (educ.) has been selected as an
"AACTE Summer Professor" by the American Association of
Colleges for Teacher Education.

Dr. Johnston was one of 35 selected for the program
from among 225 applicants nationwide and one of only three
selected from the Northwest.

The "Project 35: Summer Professor'" program is a part
of the AACTE Job Corps Teacher Education Project. 1In
recognition of Job Corps centers as resources for teacher
education, the 35 educators selected will spend four weeks
in centers learning new methods for teaching disadvantaged
youth.

The professors will observe Job Corps teaching tech-
niques and materials, teach Corpsmen and consult with the
Job Corps educational staff.

Dr. Johnston will begin his project experience June
14 in Albuquerque, N.M.
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The American Lutheran Church Board of College Education
this week approved a grant of $17,000 which would extend
ALC support of the community service agency into a fourth
year.

When the CHOICE Center was created three years ago the
ALC Board of College Education earmarked $50,000 to fund the
center for thnee years. The new grant extends that
support.

CHOICE director Rcbert Menzel has been in Minneapolis
this week for the board's semi-annual meeting.

2,

f * * K *

The California State College at Long Beach Symphonic
Band and select Wind Ensemble will present a concert on
Sunday, April 4, at PLU's Eastvold Auditorium at 8 p.m.

Long Beach state College has earned national respect
and recognition for its outstanding performance of Wind
music. With an enrollment of 28,000 students, Long Beach




CHOIR OF THE WEST
TO PERFORM FOR
MUSIC EDUCATORS

EDUCATIONAL FACILITIES
PLANNING, DESIGN
WORKSHOP HERE MARCH 30

is the largest state supported college in the United States.
Its seventy-five member Symphonic Band and forty-five

piece Wind Ensemble present many of band literature's most
exciting selections. Compositions to be performed include
works by such famous composers as Schoenberg, Mendelssohn,
Sousa, Smetana and Debussy. The concert also includes
premier performances of works by William H. Hill and Grant
Fletcher.

This year's tour schedule includes concert appearances
in California, Oregon, Washington and Canada. The band is
under the direction of Larry G. Curtis assisted by David
G. Martin.
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PLU's Choir of the West left Tuesday on a four-day
"mini" concert tour of Washington, Oregon and Idaho.

Highlight of the tour will be a clinic performance
at the Northwest Music Educator's Convention in Boise March
25. The 72-voice choir, under the direction of Maurice
Skones, will also present concerts in Yakima, Kennewick
and Baker, Ore.

During the convention Skones will conduct a clinic
session on methods of introducing new music into choral
repertoires.

Among the 31 musical organizations participating in the
convention clinics will be the Curtis High School A Cappela
Choir from Tacoma under the direction of Rabert Northrop.
Participants are selected by the Northwest district music
educators, Rodney Eichenberger, director of choral music at
the University of Washington, chairman.

The regular annual Choir of the West concert tour
begins April 11 and will include performances in Washington,
Oregon, Utah, Idaho, Montana and Colorado, with the annual
Homecoming Concert slated for April 22.

Last summer the Choir completed a five-week 31l-concert
tour of five European countries, including an appearance
during the 900th anniversary celebration in Bergen, Norway.
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A series of eight one-day regional workshops designed
to look at what's happening today in planning, design and
fin ncing of educational facilities are being held nation-
wide during March and April.

The sessions are sponsored by American Association of
School Administrators, American Institute cf Architects,




COMPTON'S ENCYCLOPEDIA
LOAN SET AVAILABLE

CAVE INVITES FACULTY,
STAFF TO PIZZA FEEDS

WHO'S WHO ON CAMPUS
(Graduate and Summer
Studies)

Council of Educational Facility Planners, Educational
Facilities Laboratories, Inc., and the U.S. Office of
Education, H.E.W.

PLU will host one of these workshops March 30, Chair-
man of the project is Donald Burr, Lakewood architect.

Students majoring in education are especially invited.
Further information may be had by contacting Burr's office
at JU 8-3647.

A Compton's Encyclopedia loan set, now on display with
Dean Kenneth Johnston in the School of Education is
available at the reduced price of $83.40. The regular
price of this set is $lu44.00.

The set may only be purchased at the reduced rate
by a school, library, professional educator or professional
librarian.
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The management of the Cave, University Center, has
extended an invitation to the faculty and staff and their
families to attend the Pizza Feed in the Cave every Sunday
from 4-9 p.m.

Cost for all you can eat is $1.35 for adults and $.90
for children under 12.

Donna Dickason Carol Petherick Richard Moce
(leaving this (coming this week) (gone this week)
week)




RECREATIONAL
NOTES FROM U.C.

LUTE NETTERS OPEN
SATURDAY AGAINST
COLLEGE OF IDAHO

LUTES POST PAIR OF
THIRDS IN FIRST
ROUND LINKS PLAY

LUTES NEAR RECORD
PACE 1IN
PRACTICE SESSION

Currently 18 faculty and staff children are bowling
from 10 a.m. to 12 noon every Saturday morning. More
participation is welcomed.
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A faculty billiards tournament will be held at the
U.C. after Easter vacation. Definite dates and times have
not yet been determined.
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At this level of tennis competition, where numbers one
and two single players are often in the limelight, while
three through six are generally categorized as 'they also
played," PLU Tennis Coach Mike Benson is finding greater
depth than ever before as he attempts to trim his squad
down to the six man player limit for the College of
Idaho match here on Saturday, March 27. Action commences
at 1:30 p.m.

With only one senior on the squad--Dave Anderson from
Portland, Benson is putting many new faces through the
paces and the outcome of early week intersquad matches
should determine the rotation for Saturday's opener.

At this stage, the Lutes top four appears to be Ted
Carlson, Jim Sheets, Tim Thies, and Dave Anderson, although
not necessarily in that order.
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Lewis & Clark, a pre-season favorite in the Northwest
Conference golf ratings, lived up to its advance billing
by taking both ends of the back-to-back PLU Tee Off
Tourney and the Northwest Small College Golf Classic opening
round match, Thursday and Friday at the Spanaway Course.
PLU finished third both days.
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PLU's four man with cox shell skimmed over the American
Lake course in near record time as the Lutes outrowed the
UPS crew by 10 seconds in a practice run preparatory to
opening the spring season this Saturday at Vancouver, B.C.

The 7:06 run was only a second off the Lutes' best
1970 effort, the winning heat in the West Coast Sprint
Relays.

PLU bested UPS by u45 seconds in heavy eight competition
while the frosh eight stroked to a 25 second win against the
UPS clocking.
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HANSEN, LUDWIG PLACE
IN NATA NATIONAL MEET

LUTES TAKE THIRD
IN PLU RELAYS;
HARSHMAN SETS
SHOT PUT RECORD

HUSKIES STOP LUTES
10-4

PLU's Dave Hansen, three time-Northwest Conference
diving champion from both the one and three meter boards,
finished fifteenth in one meter competition, eighteenth
in three meter, while teammate Terry Ludwig's 5:12 timing
in the 500 yard freestyle was good for twentieth place
at the NAIA National Swimming Meet at Clarion, Pennsylvania
March 18 20.

PLU warmed up for Northwest Conference competition
in track and field by finishing third in the PLU Invita-
tional Relays March 20 at Spanaway's Sprinker C mplex.
The Lutes go up against Pacific in Forest Grove this
Saturday.

Western Washington finished on top with 55 points
followed by Seattle Pacific 48, PLU 42, Puget Sound u40,
and Simon Fraser 27.

Scored on a team relay basis, rather than individual
winners, the Lutes collectively took top honors in the
shot, high jump, and discus. Steve Harshman, with his
father, Sterling Har'shman on hand to receive the Salzman
award for meritorious service to track, broke his own
school record with a 50'4" heave in the shot.
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PLU battled Pac-8 University of Washington for eleven
innings Friday before three Husky hits and Lute pitching
wildness opened the gates for six big runs and a 10-4 UW
win in twelve innings. )

The Lutes face Western Thursday in Seattle and return
home for a single game Friday against Whitman followed by
a Saturday twin bill opposing College of Idaho.
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